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Yolo Fire Protection District 

P.O. Box 466 

Yolo, CA  95697 

Minutes –May 6, 2024 

 

 

The Board of Commissioners of the Yolo Fire Protection District met on May 6, 2024 in a 

regular session at the Yolo Fire Station.  Commissioner Steve Weiss called the meeting to order 

at 5:30 P.M. 

 

Commissioners present:  Chuck Hermle and Steve Weiss. 

Commissioners absent:   Lynnel Pollock 

Also present:  Dan Tafoya, Chief and Sheryl Salgado, Clerk  

 

Introduction:   None 

 

Public Comment:  None 

 

Correspondence and Informational Items: A letter received from AT&T stating their plan for 

future landline service.  Golden State Risk Management Authority,  estimate cost for 2024-25 

including payroll estimate.  Commissioner Hermle reported he updated as discussed the 

powerpoint presentation and it is ready for the Prop 218 Community Outreach Workshops.   

 

Reading and Approval of Minutes from April 1, 2024 Regular. April 9, 2024 and April 30, 2024 

Special Meeting minutes.   

 

Motion made to approve all three sets of minutes April 1, 2024 regular meeting minutes 

and April 9, 2024 and April 30. 2024 special meeting minutes as written.  

 

Motion: Hermle   Second:  Weiss   Motion: unanimously carried 

 

Finances Business: 

Review ledgers and status of budget by line item, receive checks for deposit, review and approve 

bills, consider purchases, and approve any necessary budget transfers. Financial Reports 

reviewed.  

 

Motion made to approve expenditures as presented in the amount of $52,358.99 

 

 Motion: Hermle      Second: Weiss   Motion: unanimously carried. 

 

Update on Prop. 218 and Possible Action:  Chief Tafoya shared he has been speaking to property 

owners and answering their questions.  He is prepared for Saturday, May 11, 2024 Community 

Outreach Workshop.  He also will be attending the Farm Bureau’s meeting on May 14, 20240 

with County staff and other fire chiefs whose districts are currently going through the Prop 218 

process.  He has contacted or will be contacting the other fire chiefs to attend with him.   

 

Update on Pending Claim from Mr. Ali Pahlavanian and Possible Action:  Commissioner 

Hermle reported he sent the information regarding Mr. Pahlavanian to GSRMA and the adjuster 

will be contacting staff and conducting interviews.   
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Fire Chief’s Report and Possible Action(s):   Chief Tafoya stated there was nothing to report at 

this time. 

a.  Personal Issues: None 

   

 

Meeting adjourned at 6:10 P.M.; next regular meeting:  Monday, June 3, 2024, 5:30 P.M.  

 

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 


